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28th March 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Parents & Carers 
 
I would like to start by congratulating all our Spirit to Succeed medal winners from this morning’s assembly. 
It was lovely to hear all the positive comments from staff not only from our winners but also about other 
children in their class who have demonstrated resilience in their learning and attitude around school. 
  
Attendance 
Most pleasing this morning, was the number of children who received a certificate for attending school 
every day during the Spring term.  In addition to this, we also see an increase in the number of children 
who were awarded a Silver Attendance Award, this shows that they have attended school every day during 
both the Autumn and Spring term.  It shows that all the work we have done in working with you to improve 
attendance has had an impact and most importantly is having an impact on the education of your children.  
We will continue during the Summer term to track attendance closely. 
 

Congratulations to:   Jeslord, Adyan, Hajraa, Alice, Caeli, Zaid, Muhammad, Oscar, Enaysa, Freddy, 
Mohammad, Muhammad, Anaya, Nard, Godfrey, Makanaka, Hila, Alexia, Damilola, Anaya, Deboray, Reaiah, 
Anannya, Eden, Julio, Era, Zakariya,Michaela, Enzo, Parmeet, Radu, Noach, Rebeka, Harvey J, Amol, 
Adelaide, Ines, Harvey, David Kathvee and  Adwaith  
 
Nursery Applications for September 2024 
Parents are reminded that applications for Nursery places 2024 - 2025 are now open.  Parents can request 
an application pack from the School Office  
  
 

mailto:admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk


 

 

Shared Reading  
Year 6 visited the Nursery class this week to share their love of reading.  Y6 children remembered being in 
Nursery themselves and they were very kind in sharing stories and poems with the little ones. Happy to say 
both classes enjoyed the experience and we are planning to repeat this activity next term. 
 

 
Clubs 
The after-school sports clubs will continue after the Easter break.   
 
Monday Y5 & Y6 Football Club 
Tuesday Y1 & Y2 Football Club 
Wednesday Y3 – Y6 Roller Skating 
Thursday  Y3 & Y4 Football Club 
 
Please sign your child up by visiting the School Monday Payment System. 
 

This term’s Sports Certificates were awarded to: 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Spirit to Succeed Winners 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Adult Vote Child Vote 

Nursery Ammar - Ammar has a great 
attitude to school and learning. 
He has participated willingly 
and enthusiastically in all 
activities, always trying to do 
his best. Well done, Ammar! 
 

Lola - Lola always kind and helpful to 
all around her. Her teacher 
appreciates her support whenever 
she is asked. It is a pleasure to have 
her in the class and see her happy, 
smiling face everyday. 

Reception   Zaid - for the amazing progress 
in all areas of learning, 
especially reading and writing. 
He has come do far with his 
learning and always tries his 
best, being a great role model 
for all his friends. We are all 
very proud of him and we know 
he will achieve great things in 
his future with support from 
her family and teachers.  
 

Caeli - for being an amazing friend 
to all the children. She will always 
arrive to school with a big smile on 
her face for everyone. She is the first 
to help any friend in need with their 
learning or if they need a hug to 
wipe away any tears. Caeli made 
fantastic progress in all her areas of 
learning, especially reading.  

Y1 Sycamore Enaysa - She always follows the 
6Rs. She is a careful, kind girl 
who can now be counted on to 
make good choices. She makes 
good choices with her 
behaviour, learning and in her 
friendships, becoming more 
able to take the lead in the 
group, finding fun things to do. 
She has certainly learnt good 
ways to make friends, learning 
how to be a friendly listener 
and sharer. She loves to try 
new things at school and then 
try them again at home with 
her grown-ups. 
Enaysa takes her time to finish 
her learning in the best way she 
can, happy to try again if she 
needs to. This is helping her to 
make good progress. Well done 
to Enaysa! 

Oscar - We like Oscar because he is 
friendly and fun. He helps us with 
our drawing because he is a good 
artist. He makes sure everyone is 
joining in and not left lonely. Oscar 
tries hard every day with his 
learning. Hooray for Oscar! 



 

 

 
 

Y2 Hawthorn Aden - He always follows the 
6Rs. He is a responsible boy 
who we can always count on to 
be making positive choices. 
Aden follows instructions from 
all members of staff, shows 
respect to all and always tries 
his best in all of his learning. He 
has worked exceptionally hard 
this year to become a more 
independent learner and comes 
to school every day with a smile 
on his face, ready to learn.  
 

Anaya - She is respectful to 
everyone and pleasant to be 
around, she always listens to the 
teacher and tries her best in her 
learning and she is kind to everyone. 
 

 
 

  

Y3 Rowan  Kish - When children voted for 
this child they highlighted that 
this child is a good friend, 
always tries their best to do 
their work and consistently 
listens to the teacher and 
follows and demonstrates the 
6Rs every day at school. I have 
been so impressed by his 
resilience in all his areas of 
learning that this child has 
produced for this term. Well 
done Kish for an amazing effort 
for the Spring term!   
 

Joel K - This person was described as 
a good friend and has been working 
very hard in all his areas of learning. 
The children of Rowan have 
recognised that he has been 
working hard and is a great role 
model towards. We will miss him 
very dearly and wish him good luck 
in his new school. The children 
voted this child for these reasons:   

• Always listens to the 
teacher 

• Kind and respectful 
towards others 

 

 
 

  

Y4 Mulberry  Zak T - I am delighted to be 
able to stand up here to share 
how fantastic this special 
member of Mulberry Class is. 
As well as modelling many of 
the 6Rs on a regular basis this 
person stands out with how 
hard he tries in lessons and 
how much he has been 
impressing me this term with 
his motivation and effort. 
This person helps many people 
in class (including myself), 
always gets on with his work 
and has a fantastic sense of 
humour- he regularly makes me 
laugh. 
A ginormous ‘Well Done’ from 
us all in Year 4, especially 
Mulberry Class, goes to Zak T. 
Amazing work Zak- we are very 
proud. 
 

Reaiah - Here are some of the things 
that the children of Mulberry Class 
have said about why this person 
deserves the medal award this term: 
She is a good friend 
She is always kind to me when I am 
sad 
She always cheers people up when 
they are sad 
I am delighted to be able to award 
Reaiah the children’s medal class 
award for Mulberry Class. Well done 
Reaiah, we are all incredibly proud 
of you! 
  
 

 
 

  



 

 

Y4 Cedar Amelia- Amelia has been 
awarded for her: 
Increased confidence, resilience 
and motivation 
Determination to succeed 
Accelerated progress in 
Reading 
Children's Comments: 

• She is a great role 
model 

• She makes me laugh 

• She cares for people 

• Whenever I am sad I 
can always rely on her 
to make me feel 
better. 

• Her confidence has 
boost up a lot. 

• She is kind 
 

Saheer- Saheer has been awarded 
for his: 
Resilience 
Kindness 
Respect 
A wonderful student with amazing 
manners and always with a smile on 
his face 
 
Children's Comments: 

• He is always nice to me and 
is a kind friend to everyone 

• He shows good behaviour 
and follows the 6Rs and is 
very respectful 

• He does amazing work 

• He always follows the rules 
and never gets told off 

• If I have no one to play with 
he always comes and asks if 
I want to play. He is a nice  

• friend and like a brother to 
me. 

• He will always check on me 
and plays with me 

 

 
 

  

Y5 Chestnut 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parmeet - Both the adults and 
children thought of this person. 
When children voted for her 
they highlighted that she is a 
good friend, she is kind and 
helpful, tries her best on her 
work. Parmeet is always ready 
to start her learning, she is 
always willing to support all 
those around her. She is a role 
model on and off the 
playground by always following 
the 6Rs.  

 

Radhiya - This person was thought 
of by both teachers and the 
children. When children voted for 
her they highlighted that she is a 
good friend, kind, tries her best. 
Many highlighted how she shows 
respect to everyone in class. They 
are always ready to start their 
learning.  Radhiya is a role model 
and always has a smile on her face.  

 

 
 

  

Y6 Birch Adelaide - is a role model 
student for showing her 6 R's. 
Throughout Year 6, her 
confidence has massively 
increased which is reflecting in 
her work. She is a lovely friend 
to all children and a lovely 
student to have in class.  

Rebeka - is always respectful to all 
children and adults. She always tries 
her hardest and makes huge 
amounts of effort. She constantly 
shows the 6 R's and is a role model 
for her learning attitude and 
behaviour 

Y6 Elm  
 
  

Anas - for taking great pride in 
all that he does. He has worked 
hard, taken on advice, which 
has been reflected in his 
progress and attainment. Anas 
is also a great friend and helps 
others who need it.   

Kashvee - for being kind and always 
helping others in class and on the 
playground. She is an excellent role 
model who always works hard and 
tries her best. 



 

 

This Term’s Spanish Certificates were awarded to: 
 

 
 
 

 
Sultan 
Enaysa 
Arvin 

Athmika 
Alveena 
Godfrey 
Oliver 
Hila 

Anannya 
Eden 
Edi 

Radhiya 
Sainabou 

Dylan 
Rebeka 
Nived 

 
 

 
  



 

 

House Points 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Summer Term starts on Tuesday 16 April 2024 as 8:50am  
  

Yours faithfully 
 

 
Mr C van Straaten  
Headteacher  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


